
NOAA Report to the San Francisco Bay Harbor Safety Committee 
April 2025 

 
 
Electronic Navigational Chart (ENC) Updates 
 
NOAA continues to work with the San Francisco Bar Pilots and Army Corps of Engineers to 
resolve channel framework discrepancies and update mis-charted piers and berths in the area.  
I hope to be able to announce updated charts with corrections in the coming months. 
 
Voluntary Speed Reduction Zone 
 
The Voluntary Vessel Speed Reduction Zones (VSR) program to protect endangered whales will 
go back into effect on May 1, 2025. 
 
The goals of these voluntary VSR zones are to reduce the risk of fatal ship strikes to 
endangered and threatened blue, fin, and humpback whales, reduce ocean noise, and protect 
public health along the California coast. NOAA strongly recommends that vessels 300 gross 
tons or larger transit the zones at 10 knots or less. 
 
The voluntary VSR request will be in effect May 1 to December 31, 2025 in the VSR zones, as 
shown in the attached chartlet.  
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